ACPC Committee Meeting

March 24, 2009
In attendance were:  Sue Atkins, Mary Jo Balsis, Daniel Birmajer, Jennifer Burr, Matt Koetz, and Paul Porell
Guests:  Olga Lapczak and Paul Monachino
Absent:  Jennie Schaff

Notes taken by:  Fern Cardella

Approval of Minutes
Minutes from the February 17, 2009 meeting were approved as written.  They will be posted to the Nazareth web site.
Report:  Technology Proposals
Mary Jo reported the following:
· A summary of the current status of the 2009-2010 technology proposals was distributed.
· The items were prioritized following a meeting between the deans and ACPC.  Items that are “recommended” have been ranked with a 1-3 rating and will be funded in that order.  Those items not funded next year will be able to reapply next year.

· The ranking system being used is:

· 1 – essential, must have for 09-10

· 2 – strong need

· 3 – nice to have, but can wait

· Proposals from mathematics and science have been moved to an “earmark” category.  These projects will be funded with funds received from an Omnibus Appropriation bill that provides $237,500 in support for Chemistry and Biology instrumentation and Mathematics computing needs at Nazareth.

· A few projects still remain as “TBD.”  
· Five projects were not recommended for funding in 2009-2010.

Note:  Video conferencing for the library received a level 3 ranking.  The library is disappointed because current equipment is outdated and causes individuals on campus not to use video conferencing.
Question:  Why is the college funding a Blackboard upgrade?  Has it been decided that Blackboard will remain our software of choice?  Sara Varhus has noted the need to have more distance learning courses in place for summer 2009.  This does not allow enough time to put another system in place.  A couple of years ago, a committee was formed under ACPC to analyze Blackboard usage and decide a path for the college.  That committee determined that the faculty was not using Blackboard enough to warrant starting a new system.  Out of that committee came “Blackboard Day” and a campaign to make faculty and staff more aware of Blackboard and its uses.  It was decided that a discussion needs to take place at a future ACPC meeting regarding distance learning software (what we have and what we might need for the future).  Daniel will try to locate information about how the original decision was made to obtain Blackboard.

Study of Current Structure and Performance of ACPC
FEC asked the committee to review its current structure and performance.  Matt and Daniel worked on answering the questions.  They distributed a draft response to FEC for review.
Timothy Kneeland, Chair, Faculty Executive Committee sent an email to all chairs of standing and joint committees asking for a written response to questions by March 31, 2009.  He stated that this information was being requested, “In order to improve and enhance the governance structure at Nazareth College.”

Comment:  Under ex-officio representatives, get rid of the word “faculty” from “faculty library.”

Comment:  Change “instruction technology services” to “information technology services.”

Everyone was asked to review the response that has been drafted.  Members should send any comments to Daniel by Thursday, March 26, 12:00 noon.  At that point, Daniel will finalize the submission and email it to Dr. Kneeland.
Messages from the faculty/Response to our email
At the request of ACPC, Daniel sent an email to all faculty about the committee including who we are and what we do.  He asked for comments, suggestions, etc. from the faculty regarding the role of ACPC.

· Five responses were received.
· Each response was discussed by the committee.

· Each response will receive a reply.

· #1 – No reply necessary

· #2 – Paul has already responded.

· #3 – Daniel has already replied to the Blackboard portion.  Mary Jo will respond regarding the ITS Help Desk.

· #4 – Unsure how to answer.

· #5 – ITS has already responded.

New Zimbra Version 5.0
The conversion to Zimbra 5.0 has been completed.  ITS noted that there was some difficulties, but it went smoothly.  Some difficulties have been noted with the calendar portion.  Paul noted that this is being addressed with Zimbra.

Policies and Procedures for new Computers
Karen Kuppinger and Rob Fredette are working on developing new, written procedures regarding new computers.  Mary Jo will let them know that ACPC does not believe that they will be able to work on this without input.
Suggestion:  Add into the discussion – Can faculty purchase their old computer minus the software?

Suggestion:  Locate ITSC notes.  They may include some information or policy that is useful.

Question:  If a faculty or staff member is due for a replacement, do you need to do it at that point or can you choose to wait a year?

Last Meeting of Spring 2009
One more ACPC meeting will take place for spring 2009.  Paul will send a Doodle request to check availability of members.
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